SOUTHWESTERN HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING June 17, 2024
 Board meeting was held at Wakonda Christian Church. Board members in attendance were George Davis, Nick VanPatten, Ginny Renda, Penny Harrison, Pete Conrad, Joe Harrison, Jon Shelness, and Steve Sarcone-
The minutes of the May 20, 2024, were meticulously reviewed and approved. This comprehensive record of our discussions and decisions was found to be accurate, with the only correction being Jenny Farrell's last name.
The treasurer's report was not available at the meeting because technical difficulties prevented President Davis from viewing our bank account online to print the financial information. An email with the Financial Report will be sent to board members for their approval.
[image: ][image: ]Board member Steve Sarcone reported on the Southwest 9th Street Improvement Meeting, which was held on Tuesday, May 28th. Steve told the board that several proposals were discussed at the meeting, but in his opinion, none of these proposals were practical or viable improvements.
Our annual Neighbors' Night Out event is scheduled for August 6, 2024. This community-building event will be held at Wakonda Christian Church, starting at 5:00 p.m. President Davis will handle the church reservation, invite city officials, and contact the snow cone machine owner. Hy-Vee has been chosen to cater the dinner, with the same menu as last year. Nick VanPatten will oversee ordering tables and chairs. President Davis also reminded each board member to contribute two $20 prizes for the event.
Several complaints regarding zoning issues have been received. The Neighborhood Association plans to hold a General Meeting to address these issues, including concerns about halfway homes in our neighborhood. City officials and representatives will be invited to attend this meeting.
Minutes Submitted by Ginny Renda
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